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United Illuminating is seeking to install two new towers on the transmission line coming into its Ansonia substation.

Council member Gerry Heffernan conducted a field review of the proposal with staff member David Martin on September 18, 2006. Environmental analyst Steve Syrett represented United Illuminating.

Existing transmission tower #21 is just north of the Ansonia substation. It is 86 feet high. The next tower on this line to the north is tower #20, 957.6 feet away. It is 73 feet high. In between these two towers, the ground clearance of the lower phase conductors at maximum loading is only 15.32 feet. The required clearance from the National Electric Safety Code (NESC) is 20.1 feet. UI requires 23 feet. The low clearance is the result of landowners filling in land beneath the transmission line to create a storage area on their property.
To resolve the problem, UI would install two 80-foot monopole transmission towers, one for each circuit, approximately halfway between towers 21 and 20. The installation of these towers would eliminate the low clearance problem and bring UI into compliance with the NESC.

The Ansonia substation is located on a flat alluvial plain associated with the Naugatuck River. The surrounding land uses in the area are mostly commercial and industrial. There is a steep hillside on the west side of the transmission line with residences at the top of the slope. These residences, however, are well-shielded from the substation and its neighbors by existing deciduous trees.
The project, as described, should create no substantial adverse environmental impacts and will eliminate a potentially dangerous, existing situation.

View of transmission line between towers 20 and 21
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View of transmission line between towers 20 and 21
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View from Ansonia substation looking north
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